DLPOA April 2020 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, April 14, 2020

Meeting called to order at 7:33 PM.

Members present:  Wes Watt, Kate Griswold, Jen Vanderlist, Kristina Oswald, Scott Oswald, Ed Cesa, Carla Gorton, Jane Debbrecht, Fred Everhart and Cinda Everhart. 

Others present:  John Griswold

President’s Report: Fred Everhart –  

· We need to keep Dunham safe and follow government regulations. It is not our responsibility to enforce the regulations, but we do need to follow them.

· It was agreed that as long as the Executive Order is in effect, we can’t go ahead with opening the beaches, taking picnic tables down or putting the floats out. 

· Need to still hold off assigning beach duty for the summer. We will continue to lock the drive-in gates, but at this time we will leave the walk-in gates unlocked.

· Fred has talked to TPC. He asked them to send him a quote for the season. They can’t do any work until the ban is lifted. 

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald – 

He suggested that we divide the various Spring Bee tasks up among resident families. People have more time right now with activities canceled and home schooling. 

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton – The minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jane Debbrecht  -  

· Jane went over the Treasurer’s Report and the board talked about expenditures so far this year and planned expenditures for the rest of the year. 

· Should Jane renew the Trac phone that has been used for security in the past, as it is expiring? It was decided to renew the phone, because it is used every summer. 

Civic Committee Report: No report

Infrastructure Update:  

· There is a potentially dangerous tree at Blue Heron Park that needs to be checked to see if it needs to be cut down. 

· Do the two rafts need to be rebuilt? Are we going to build a third raft for the park, to replace the one that was damaged and removed? Or is the water too shallow at the park to be considered safe? The two main rafts were re-carpeted last summer, so they should last for a while. We will hold off on a decision about having a raft at the park until the two main rafts are rebuilt. 

· The lower East trail has some very muddy areas right now. Should we build more boardwalks or put gravel down?

· We need to have a list of tasks ready, in case we do end up having the Spring Workbee.

Activities Update: Kristina 

Hopefully, because of Covid 19, people will be understanding if activities at the lake are delayed or not scheduled this summer. They will probably be more minimal, as they have to be pre-planned. 

Natural Resources: 

· We need to put an announcement out about pulling garlic mustard and how important it is to get it under control. 

· The board discussed possibly asking residents to donate trees for the greenbelt in the future, with a choice of certain types of trees that would do well there. 

Communications: 

· Jenny will check and see if the board members are automatically signed up for the new email server. 

· The Dunham Laker is at the print shop waiting to be printed. Thank you Pam!

· Fred thanked the Communications Committee for all their hard work. The new website looks great.

· Scott asked for volunteers to scan in old Dunham History documents and put them on the website. Jane, Jenny and Cinda volunteered to help.

Security:  Nathan has agreed to do security again this summer.

Old Business: 

· After discussion, the Board has agreed that the wall on the east trail needs to be taken down. Fred will contact the family to let them know. 

New Business:  

· Cinda will mail notices for dues at the beginning of May. Scott is going to order the new hangtags soon and they will be mailed out with the dues.

· The Perimeter Walk is postponed until further notice.

· The lake on the former King property is high and is causing some of the houses on Harlequin to flood. It needs to be further investigated to see if anything can be done to stop the flooding. 

· Boats that were left behind at the end of the boat season are locked up at the park. 

The owners have been contacted and they will be picking them up in May.

Meeting adjourned at 9:08 PM.

The next meeting will be Tuesday,  May 12th at 7:30 pm via Zoom.

